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Minutes
October 9, 2019
Present:


June Pendleton
Ellen Polimeni 
Mike Gonzalez 
Tamara Hicks

Jim Grant
Ted Bateman

Cathy Menikotz
Dan Marshall

John Sawers

Marty Aman Fred Lightfoote
Necessarily Absent:
Robert Green, 
David Ferry
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Becca Jensen, Beth Altemus, Neil Atkins, Cindy Smith
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the August 7, 2019 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the August 7, 2019 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried. 

Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were provided.
Mayor Polimeni presented the Treasurer’s Report with bills totaling $5,693.13. Kevin explained that the education program was presenting their program this meeting.  Mayor Polimeni made the motion to approve the bills totaling $5,693.12, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany introduced Beth Altemus and Becca Jensen, who are the educators for the Watershed Education Program.  Kevin explained that this is a joint effort between the Council and the Association. Beth explained that the invoice is simplified this year, but includes all the same costs as previous years. They reviewed their major programs and highlighted new additions from the year. They showed a video made by LaBarge Media on the Watershed Education Program. Supervisor Marshall inquired on what programs are done with pre-K kids.  Becca explained they have books, explore macroinvertebrates, have rhymes and a mayfly game. Supervisor Hicks complemented the video.  Co-chair Lightfoote thanked them for their hard work.  He also suggested that they talk to the kids in Mennonite schools in the watershed.  Beth replied that they would be happy to, but would need assistance getting in contact with the community.  Co-chair Lightfoote and Mayor Sawers offered to help. Beth handed out educational materials to the Council members. Kevin added that DOS grant funding has helped print materials and support the program. 

Kevin Olvany reviewed the 2020 Fair Share Funding for the municipalities. A draft was sent out with the mailing.  He explained that the 2018 water withdrawal is used for 2020 formula, because a full year is needed. The City of Canandaigua’s water usage and the Town of Canandaigua’s assessed value both went up. Mayor Polimeni made the motion to approve the 2020 Fair Share Funding, seconded by Supervisor Marshall. Motion carried.

Kevin Olvany reviewed the 2020 Draft Budget. He began with the revenue, which includes municipal funding, multiple DOS grants, small grants from Ontario County Water Resources Council, FLLOWPA, and the Association. Major upcoming projects/expenses include road bank and culverts in Middlesex, Stid Hill Road stabilization, CR30 (based on when grant reimbursement comes in), Cottage City Project, Education Program, Watershed Model and 9E Plan, Parish Flats/Naples Creek Project (both study and implementation), the monitoring program, and staff salaries and benefits. The Personnel Committee will need to make a recommendation for the final budget. This is a living budget that will need to change with project construction and grant reimbursements. Supervisor Marshall asked for an update on the Naples Creek project.  Kevin explained that they hope to complete the culverts this fall, with final paving next summer. Reimbursement will likely be in 2020 for this project.
Kevin Olvany requested authorization for Co-chair Lightfoote to sign two contracts with Ontario County.  The County Resolutions were handed out.  The contract for the Parish Flats project is for $10,500, and the contract for Cottage City is for $15,000.00.  We previously applied to FLLOWPA for these funds.  Mayor Polimeni made the motion to authorize two contracts with Ontario County for the Naples Creek/Parish Flats Project and the Cottage City Drainage Project, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton. Motion carried.

Kevin Olvany reviewed the 2019 harmful algal blooms and associated monitoring. The NYHABs map shows that all of the other Finger Lakes also had issues. The volunteers play a huge role, looking at areas of shoreline and reporting to a central database. Kevin highlighted days with the most extreme blooms.  He explained that a big issue this year was that even though the water looked free of blooms at area beaches, test results were still above the threshold for recreation for toxins.  He showed data from the purveyors toxin testing.  All of the finished water was non-detectable.  NYS DOH and the purveyors have worked together on this testing to be proactive and bring results to the public to increase their confidence. The lake is now seeing foam, which is from the breakdown of any organic matter. Previous research showed the foam to be the breakdown of plant/algae material. The Association has paid a consultant to further analyze source of foam. 
Kevin Olvany updated the Council on the Lake to Lake Road/County 1 Project (Cottage City Drainage Project). Kevin explained that there has been significant flooding in this 300 acre watershed in the Town of Gorham. The project was built with partnerships – the Towns of Naples, Middlesex, Canandaigua, and Hopewell and the City of Canandaigua all helped. The engineers estimated construction to cost $250,000 and a private contractor quoted $140,000 for just the earthwork and that did not include materials or trucking. The Town of Gorham purchased the land. Town of Gorham and City of Canandaigua MEOs worked evenings to get the project done.  The project includes cross culverts under Lake to Lake Road with a forebay and a large storage area. Mayor Polimeni asked if this project is well documented. Kevin responded that there will be a project sign and it will be featured on our website and the new watershed plan update. Co-chair Lightfoote commented that this was a massive effort. He recognized all of the municipalities that provided their equipment and labor for the project. Kevin also noted that the material excavated from the site went to good uses, including the FLCC project.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the Manager’s Report. Mayor Polimeni noted that the Personnel Committee will need to meet before the next meeting. Neil Atkins, President of the Watershed Association commented that the Association appreciates their partnerships with the Watershed Council.  There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to adjourn until December 4th, 2019, seconded by Mayor Polimeni.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

December 4th, 2019 
4:30 pm  
Canandaigua DPW/Hurley Building 

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

